DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO DDA—JUNE 4, 2008

Downtown Area CAC and the Old Fourth Ward Association wishes to invite all of you to the Annual Downtown Potluck Party—June 12, 2008, 6:30 p.m. in the homes and gardens of 120 and 126 North Division.

As you know, there is a lot going on in the downtown.  Last night’s CAC meeting was devoted to a review of some of the more important developments and further development of our positions on the issues.

1. The RFP recommendation committee has now been selected (including John Mouatt). We continue to support the Art Center concept for that location and we will do everything we can to make that happen. We understand there will be a presentation of the three proposals submitted on June 18.

2. The CAC was supporting underground parking at what we then called “The Library Lot” as early as twenty years ago.  We continue to do so.  At a recent public meeting on the issue I stated our support for maximizing parking on that site—Including under Fifth-- and other properties, if available. We are opposed to any more free-standing parking structures being built in the downtown. We do, however, also maintain our long-held position that development of the Library Lot facility should take care to protect all the historic assets that exist near that site—including the Noble House, its carriage house, the Kempf House, and the other historic properties on that block.

3. There are three public meetings scheduled this week on the future of the Ann Arbor District Library.  I attended one on Monday.  There was not a large crowd, but it was an informed one, and they had some clear ideas on what they wanted both inside and outside the new District Library.  Most stressed was the need to feel safe in the parking structure as well as in the library.  Convenience was also very important--if they come to the Library they want to be sure that they will find a parking space available.

4. The CAC is pleased that bonding has been approved for the new City/Courts building, But we are also pleased that the public process will continue. We, and other members of the community. want to deal with important issues of design. We also want to be assured that there will be adequate parking at the site.

5. Finally, the CAC is pleased that, after a public hearing, the Planning Commission has tabled the proposed rezoning and urban design guidelines put forward as the product of the A2D2 process. There is some important fine-tuning to be done by the Steering Committee and the Planning Commission and we are looking forward to being a part of the public process that will lead to a product we can all accept. We hope to make these requirements and the Downtown Plan our guide for the future. 

